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No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/2008-09/02                                        Dated: 09.01.2009 
 
To: 

Shri Kuldeep Goyal, 
CMD, BSNL, 
D.S. Mathur Lane, 
New Delhi-110001 

 
Subject: Officiating arrangement against vacant JAG posts- Reg.  

Sir, 
 

We are constraint to bring to your kind notice that about 1000  JAG posts in 
various disciplines of BSNL i.e. Telecom Engineering, Finance & Accounts, Telecom 
Civil/Electrical/Arch./Telecom Factory Engineering wings  are lying vacant for the last 
eight years. But these vacant JAG posts are not being filled up on regular / adhoc/ 
Officiating Promotion basis from adhoc STS Executives on the pre-text of non-finalisation 
of Group ‘A’ RRs in BSNL. As per the existing order of DoT/BSNL Corporate Office 
some of the Circles are giving officiating promotion to adhoc DEs in JAG but majority 
Circles are not giving the same. Adhoc STS officers are only being given looking after 
arrangements against JAG posts without any financial benefits in-spite of the fact that most 
of them are drawing salary in JAG pay scale.  

Despite our repeated efforts the Group ‘A’ Recruitment Rules have not been 
framed in BSNL due to one or other reasons and the regularisation of STS Officers 
working on adhoc basis for last 10-12 years is not completed. It has caused serious 
frustration in the minds of absorbed Executives in BSNL.   

We would therefore, request you to kindly instruct the concern officers to take 
immediate steps to finalise the Group ‘A’ RRs and regularisation of adhoc STS Officers 
and also issuing the instructions for officiating arrangements of adhoc STS Executives 
against vacant JAG posts.   

With kind regards, 
                  Yours Sincerely, 

 
   (Prahlad Rai) 
General Secretary 

Copy to  
(i) Shri Siddhartha Behura, Chairman Telecom Commission & Secretary DOT, Government of India, New 

Delhi-110001 
(ii) Sh. Gopal Das, Director(HRD), BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi  
 
 


